
Leybourne Park Residents Association Committee 
Meeting 7.30 pm on 20th May 2021 

Notes of Meeting 

 
 
Present:  Ray Haffenden, Jo Crouch, Marie & Ian Whale, Lewis P Howard 
Apologies: Liz Simpson, Christine Belton Brown, Jenny Whitmore, Lara Odunewu 
 
Notes of last meeting:  Agreed 
Actions from last meeting:  

1. 5 a side goal posts, we are still unable to meet with FirstPort due to Georgia having been 
involved in a vehicular accident and is currently on leave. 

2. Trees – healthy saplings of 3 varieties – Wild Cherry, Silver Birch & Alder were planted 
mainly to the  

3. The grant for the goal posts has been received. 
4. Golding Homes were contacted about the proposed hedge, but still awaiting for the 

person responsible to contact me. 
5. Christine has been contacting Hyde Housing but is yet to find the right persons to speak 

to (as well). 
 
Financial Situation.  Balance in the account is now £3,440.74  
 
AGM  Now scheduled for Saturday 26th June at 4 p.m. in the small park. 
 
Fun Day.  Now scheduled for Saturday 31st July on Abery Green.  The plan is to hold children’s 
sporting activities such as egg n spoon and sack races.   
We would like Christine & Queenie to head up a sub-committee to make arrangements, that way 
we get the best brains for the job, on the job! 
 
Matters arising not on the agenda: 
 

1. Joe mentioned that Hyde were to clear the bike sheds, and what could be stored in 
them.  Most sheds do not have functioning locks.  Ray will ask Christine to contact 
Gary.  Also Ray mentioned that the bin shed doors were mostly broken and should be 
fixed. 

2. Lewis proposed that we should get FirstPort to pursue installation of fiber optic cable 
on the development with Virgin. 

3. Also we should get FirstPort to study how car charging points can be installed on the 
estate,  

4. and to ask Hyde Housing to inform their residents regarding the parking regulations. 
5. Linking this through to the often delayed meeting with FirstPort about the goal posts 

which Ray will add to that agenda. 
6. Lewis also suggested we have open Zoom meetings through the Leybourne Park 

Residents facebook page which we all welcomed.  This should be applied to the June 
Meeting, and possibly for the AGM if restrictions are not lifted. 

 
Dates of Future Meeting:  17th June all at 7.30 via Zoom.  Liz to issue invites. 

 


